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On Friday, December 29, 2023 at approximately 4:30PM, the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office received a 911 

call of a vehicle accident near the intersection of Hwy 47 and Grills Landing Road, Town of Newbold. Upon 

law enforcement arrival, it was determined that a motorcycle was south bound on HWY 47 and a northbound 

vehicle was making a left turn into a private driveway.   As a result the south bound motorcycle struck the 

side of the northbound Ford Explorer.  

     

The operator of the motorcycle was flown to Aspirus Wausau Hospital by Sprit Helicopter from the scene.  

The operator of the Ford Explorer did not sustain any injuries. 

 

The Wisconsin State Patrol is conducting a reconstruction of the accident.  

 

The Oneida County Sheriff’s Office was assisted at the scene by the Newbold Fire Department and First 

Responders, the Rhinelander Fire Department, Oneida County Ambulance, and the Rhinelander Police 

Department. 

 

Further information will be released as it becomes available. 

 

Any questions from the press can be directed to Captain Tyler Young (715) 361-5100. 

 

 

**END** 


